
St. Paul’s Constituent District 23 
Board of Trustees 
Regular Meeting 

Tuesday, August 11, 2015 
 

MINUTES 
 

Present: Charles Glover, Josephine Matthews, Richmond Truesdale, Blanche Bowens, Marvin 
Bowens, Francenia Nelson and Leroy Seabrook. 
 
Guest: Joe Bowers, District 1 School Board of Trustees 
 
The Board approved the adoption of the agenda. Josephine Matthews 1st Blanche 
Bowens 2nd  
The approved the adoption of the June 23 minutes. Josephine Matthews 1st Blanche 
Bowens 2nd   
 
Mr. Glover gave his report.  He stated he received a phone call that Dr. Postlewait would not be 
at the meeting.  He announced the different meetings he had attended. He announced the change 
in associates for the current Learning Communities, i.e. Dr. Winbush assigned to the Middle 
Schools; Dr. Lynda Davis assigned to the Secondary Schools; Terri Nichols assigned to the 
Elementary Schools. 
 
Ms Vanessa Brown, Interim Principal at Baptist Hill Middle High School introduced herself to 
the Board and shared about herself.  
Mr. Bowens mentioned to Mrs. Brown about school waiver uniform and charges for registration 
fees. Ms Brown stated her goal is for kids to achieve and instill in students a sense of pride. 
School uniform waiver is a non issue; cannot undo what is done. Again, she stated let’s move the 
school forward;  this is a future mission down the road; want kids in the class. 
 
Discussed student being accepted into Baptist Hill Middle High School 
Mr. Glover read the probation to the parent and student.  Probation contract  are for level 3 
offense only. 
 
The board agreed to re-admit the student into Baptist Hill Middle High School on probation. 
Mr. Bowens expressed is opposition to mandatory probation contract for students being re-
admitted from an expulsion. 
 
Old Business – Durham –   
 
2015-2016 Voluntary Transfer Request - Mr. Bowens motioned that students remain at Jane 
Edwards for the 2015-2016 school year 2nd by Ms Matthews. 
Parent must complete the hardship form. 
 
Motioned to allow student remain at EB Ellington for the 2015-2016 school year. Mr. Bowens 1st 
Ms Matthews 2nd  
 Parent must complete the hardship form. 
 
Ms Matthews announced the magnet school for CC Blaney is housed at EB Ellington.  



 
New Business 
Mr. Bowens presented 19 items to the Board to be discussed with the new superintendent. 
 
No further businesses were discussed, the Board adjourned at 7:00 PM 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
_________________________________  ________________________________ 
Charles Glover, Chairman    Date 
 
 


